
23rd June 2017 - Term 2 Week 9 

On Thursday and Friday, spectators and competitors travelled to Bathurst to compete 
in the first round of the annual Astley Cup. Across the two days, Orange High School 
fought it out with Bathurst High School in nine events including boys soccer, girls          
soccer, athletics, tennis, netball, basketball, hockey, rugby league and debating. 
THURSDAYS RESULTS: 
BOYS SOCCER: BHS won (1-0) 
GIRLS SOCCER: draw (1-1) 
ATHLETICS: 56 - 44 
TENNIS: BHS: SETS - 9  OHS: SETS - 3 
MULVEY CUP DEBATING: BHS WON 
FRIDAYS RESULTS: 
NETBALL: OHS WON (38-31) 
BASKETBALL: OHS WON (38-48) 
HOCKEY: OHS WON (4-0) 
RUGBY LEAGUE: BHS WON (30-20) 
All competitors should be congratulated on their efforts and sportsmanship                  
throughout the first round of competition. All students that attended the days as              
spectators also demonstrated immense pride in their school and did a fantastic job 
cheering on our players. 
However, despite everyone’s efforts, the results of round one of Astley Cup 2017 
showed a loss to Bathurst High School by a mere 4 points as the final points were              
402-398. 
We wish all Orange High School competitors luck heading into round two this Thursday 
and Friday against Dubbo High School.  

Player Profiles 

James Cashen 

 
Sport:  
debating 
Nickname:  
Cashooooooo 
Spirit animal:  
Bald eagle 
Athlete crush:  
Lance Armstrong 
Quote:  
“What  performance  
enhancers?” 

Ryan Manning 

 
Sport:  
rugby league 
Nickname:  
Bubdawg 
Spirit animal:  
Milton the cat 
Athlete crush:  
Kayin Ponga 
Quote: “Every car is  
a cop car” - Tulza 

Lachie Salisbury 

 
Sport:  
rugby league 
Nickname:  
The elusive booty 
Spirit animal:  
Sashsquatch 
Athlete crush:  
Lachlan Salisbury 
Quote: “hey, you 
reckon I could snake 
a lift?” 

Nathan Swain 

 
Sport:  
rugby league 
Nickname:  
Swaan 
Spirit animal:  
Panther 
Athlete crush:  
Lucy Johnston 
Quote: “someone’s 
gotta do it.” 

Tristan Degn 

 
Sport:  
rugby league 
Nickname:  
Skinhead 
Spirit animal:  
Jack rabbit 
Athlete crush:  
Christian Presslaber 
Quote: “Gluck, 
gluck, gluck, done.” 

Sarah Barrett 

 
Sport:  
hockey 
Nickname:  
Bazza 
Spirit animal:  
Tiger 
Athlete crush:  
Cooper Cronk 
Quote: “it’s not 
whether you get 
knocked down, it’s 
whether you get 
back up.” 
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Josh Thacker 
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Cassie Coates 

 

Year 10 Advisor 

Alice Bright 

 

Year 11 Advisor 

Sophie Healey 

 

Year 12 Advisor 

Tegan Dray 

 

Careers Advisor 

Glen Pearson 

 

School Counsellors 

Susanna Brown 

Liz Franks 
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Ben Callaway 

Tegan Dray  
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 Council Leader 

Kate Rogan 

Congratulations to our talented and dedicated athletes who 
proudly represented our school in the first round of the 
Astley Cup 2017. We came tantalisingly close to a victory in 
the first round against Bathurst going down 398 to 402 points. 
What impressed most of all was the grit, determination and 
commitment of so many of our athletes. Also obvious was the 
amazing ‘school spirit’ and support from our spectators, 
something that makes a principal proud. This week, we look forward to our tie 
against Dubbo on home turf Thursday and Friday and hope that we come up with 
a win.  
 
Congratulations to the 36 Orange High Students who travelled to Geurie for the 
Western Cross Country Trials. It was an amazing performance by all, and            
exceptional  results were achieved in many age groups with an incredible 16  
Orange HS students qualifying for the state carnival. 

 
Congratulations to our Tom Kemp Shield under 16s Rugby League Team who defeated Cowra 
High School in the semi-final 34-10 . The team now go on to play Bathurst High School in the 
final. We wish the boys all the best as they seek further success in the competition.  

  
Congratulations also to our Chess Team comprised of Jarlen Donohue, Lucy Vis-Lowe,               
Thomas Anderson and Ethan Delaney who won Round Three of the NSW Junior Chess League 
against Henry Lawson High School in Grenfell this morning. Our score on the first three tables 
was 2-1 in a very interesting online competition. 
 
To complete an amazingly intense term, next week we also host 
our annual ‘School Show’, Creative and Performing Arts             
extravaganza. There will be shows open to the public on Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday nights next week in the school           
Performing Arts Centre. This annual event is an uplifting                       
celebration and showcases the talents and skills of 300 of our              
amazing students and well worth a night out .  Tickets are available 
at the schools Front Office or at the door.  
 
For interested parents, the annual HSC 2017 Study Guide, produced by the NSW Educational 
Standards Authority (Formerly the Board of Studies) and The Sydney Morning Herald                
http://www.smh.com.au/national/education/hsc-study-guide-2017 is full of practical information 
and advice for HSC students from NESA curriculum inspectors, experienced teachers and high 
achieving students. The digital edition, which contains lots of extra material and will remain  
available until after written exams, includes: 

50 articles 
sample questions 
100 HSC courses 
videos 
tips for written, oral and performance exams 
advice on submitted works 
smart study tips 
stress busting strategies 
advice for parents 

 
 
 
David Lloyd  
Principal  

http://lnk.info.nesa.nsw.edu.au/l/AgSvQnNSUe-DuHBEvt0myhw
http://www.smh.com.au/national/education/hsc-study-guide-2017
http://lnk.info.nesa.nsw.edu.au/l/ggr6BgM893TrbgQCpFTqZVw
http://lnk.info.nesa.nsw.edu.au/l/gocU2EhZmY9_7bZbuEfA81w
http://lnk.info.nesa.nsw.edu.au/l/AlMGqfnE-jnM-3R4ZDS2-Bo


Last week, 36 OHS students travelled to Geurie for the Western Cross Country Trials. We had amazing results across the 
board with 16 students qualifying for the state carnival. Congratulations!  

12 years girls Emelia Riley 
Lilly Logan 

4th 
6th 

 13 years girls Kaitlyn Hinrichsen 
Georgia Cornish 
Ella Lamrock 
Breanna Vigers 

1st 
2nd 
4th 
6th 

14 years girls Felicity Chitukudza 1st  14 years boys Caleb Trefry 5th 

14 years girls Caitlyn Broadfoot 
Anna McPherson 

1st 
2nd 

 14 year boys Mitch Cooper 5th 

16 years boys Matt Blanch 
Noah Lamrock 
Danny Burton 

1st 
2nd 
4th 

 17 years girls Eliza Owens 3rd 

18 years girls Lauren Kerwick 1st     

On Tuesday, Orange High School’s under 16s Rugby League team competed against Cowra High School in 
the semi-final round of the Tom Kemp Shield. They came away with a 34-10 victory, progressing them to 
play in the final against Bathurst High School. Good luck boys . 

The OHS netball club supported the   
Kids Cancer Project last weekend by wearing  

crazy socks and crazy hair. We thank them for 
their support and donations to this great cause.  



Orange High hosted a digital technology workshop run by the Australian 
Computing Academy on Monday and Tuesday. Primary and secondary  
teachers from public and private schools attended the workshops to gain 
resources and an insight into what is needed to implement the new                   
technology curriculum, soon to be taught in all school across Australia. 
 
The workshops included case studies showcasing existing practice,                     
school-wide scope & sequence, incorporating Australian Curriculum                  
Academy resources and hands on experiences with free, classroom-ready              
resources that target the Digital Technologies curriculum. The introduction 
to various programming tools were also available, including visual and        
text-based programming, and object-oriented approaches. The workshops 
also explored 'Blockly' and 'Python' programming, covering coding aspects of 
Years 5-6 and 7-8 curriculum, focusing on defining and decomposing                
real-world problems, designing algoriothms and implementing programs. 
Feedback from the two days was extremely positive. 
 
In addition to these 2 days the presenters from the Australian Computing 
Academy are running a student workshop at Orange High for students           
enrolled in our iSTEM program. This hour long workshop will give them 
hands on experience and introduce them to different types of programming 
to create algorithms to run robots and Apps. 




